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To: The Secretary of State for Housing, Communities and Local 
Government 
National Planning Casework Unit 
5 St Philips Place  
Colmore Row  
Birmingham 
B3 2PW 
 

By email only to: pcu@communities.gov.uk 

 

And to: 

The Case Officer 

The Planning Inspectorate 

By email only to: ruthie.haley@planninginspectorate.gov.uk 

gunnercooke llp 
1 Cornhill 

London  
EC3V 3ND 

 

25 June 2021 
  Our ref: MMK/0083787 

Contact: michael.krantz@gunnercooke.com 
 

Dear Sir and Madam 

Re:  The London Borough of Harrow (Grange Farm Estate Regeneration Phases 2 and 3) Compulsory 
Purchase Order 2020 (“the Order”) 

We have this afternoon received from HB Public Law on behalf of the London Borough of Harrow service 
of the amended Order dated yesterday, 24 June 2021.  

We have also received from HB Public Law confirmation that they are in the process of arranging to pay 
our clients’ costs in this matter as claimed.  

On that basis we write on behalf the Reserve Forces’ and Cadets’ Association for Greater London (RFCA for 
Greater London) to give by this letter Notice of Withdrawal of the Objection of RFCA for Greater London to 
the confirmation of the Order (as amended) both in its own behalf and as representing the Ministry of 
Defence and the Secretary of State for Defence.  

This Notice of Withdrawal, therefore, withdraws both the Objection given on 19 November 2021 and the 
further Objection given by letter dated 25 November 2021. 
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We shall be most grateful if you will kindly acknowledge receipt of this letter and notice of withdrawal of 
objection given by it. The writer’s email address is stated above.   Acknowledgement of receipt by email 
will suffice. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 
 
gunnercooke llp 
 

cc. HB Public Law, solicitors to the Acquiring Authority 


